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March 2020
Please find below my report for the Annual General meeting on Friday the 13th March, which details some of the work I have been doing since we met this time last year. 
GENERAL ELECTION
I was bullish before election night, as I always am, but I have to say that even I was taken aback by the brilliant result in December.
I knew we had a positive and clear message for Britain, Brexit and beyond, but I’m so pleased this resonated successfully with the electorate. As a party we’ve learnt to err on the side of caution since 2017’s disappointing election night, however, the Prime Minister’s campaign this time round could not have looked more different. 
Most importantly I think many in politics over the last few years, and certainly the opposition, have lost touch with public opinion. I’m proud that the Conservative Party were on the right side of the Brexit argument; I think the history books will certainly look kindly on us.
Talking of the country, it is obviously worth noting the huge chunks we took out of Labour’s heartlands, the red wall has truly crumbled. I recognise that these votes are on loan as does the Prime Minister. We don’t take them for granted and we will repay the faith these voters have put in us. I am proud to now be playing a part in levelling up the country in my ministerial role, which you can read more about below. A majority of 80 certainly gives this Conservative Government the mandate to push forward its agenda over the next 5 years and I look forward to seeing what we can achieve.

Looking locally, I couldn’t be more pleased. We increased my majority by over 4,000, my vote share by nearly 1% and with a higher turnout than 2017. Call me strange but canvassing has always been something I love, it is politics at its purist. However, I know it’s not for everyone (particularly in Winter) but I was blown away by the support I received from so many selfless volunteers, many of whom are attending the AGM tonight, so thank you. It doesn’t happen without your hard work.
Looking forward, I want to harness this momentum into the local election later this year and hope I can stir you once again to take the fight onto the doorstep (in warmer conditions). 
THE OTHER SIDE OF THE TRACKS
I was very honoured to have re-joined Government under this Prime Minister back in July. I am now Minister of State for Transport which is keeping me very busy indeed with a brief including:
· Rail

· East West Rail

· Cycling and Walking

· Crossrail and Crossrail 2

· Accessibility

· Corporate

I’ve been able to lead on some exciting new projects including the launch of the ‘New Stations Fund’, a £20 million investment into the re-opening of closed stations, and the creation of new ones, not to mention the £500 million Government fund to restore historic railway lines closed during the Beeching cuts to connect communities once again.
When it comes to cycling, I recently launched the Government's new Bikeability programme right here in the constituency at Newnham Primary School. The scheme will provide free or subsidised essential bike safety and skills training to every child in England through schools, councils and trainers.

KEEPING DAVENTRY MOVING

You may know that for some time now I have been attempting to find a solution to the cuts we’ve seen to local bus services county wide.

I have been talking with Uno Bus who are keen to pilot their new ‘demand-responsive’ bus scheme in the constituency of Daventry with a ‘package’ to fit our needs. The idea is loosely based on running an “Uber-like” service using smaller single-decker buses and more information will be coming soon.

Most recently, I arranged a meeting for Baroness Vere, Parliamentary Under Secretary of State at the Department for Transport, and the Uno Bus team to discuss Government funding for the scheme in the Department for Transport.
Wheels are certainly in motion and where we currently stand is that UNO intend to set up a new company to deliver the pilot project and roll it out to other areas both home and abroad. The company is to be owned by the University of Northampton, The University of Hertfordshire and Molten Mouse (the technology provider). 

Mr Ciaburro informs me that they are in the process of establishing this company and are applying for a new grant from the Government to fund upfront business costs. 

I will continue to push this forward to ensure ‘Daventry’ has a bus service it deserves. 

GETTING IT DONE
For many of us, January the 31st was years in the waiting and I for one am immensely proud to have played my part in making it happen. 
The UK has left the EU with a deal that ensures the country takes back control of its borders, laws, trade and money. The future relationship between the UK and our continental partners will be based on free trade and friendly cooperation.

The UK is leaving the Single Market, the Customs Union and the jurisdiction of the ECJ. We will once again be able to make our own free trade deals and we will no longer be bound by EU law. The backstop has been abolished and Northern Ireland will remain in the UK’s customs territory.

I’ve been campaigning for us to regain our economic and political sovereignty for a very long time and it was a relief to finally uphold the result of the referendum and put my weight behind the Prime Minister’s Withdrawal Agreement.
INTER-PARLIAMENTARY CRICKET WORLD CUP

Last Summer was one to remember for English cricket fans. However, the World Cup wasn’t the only global cricketing event taking place on English soil.

I had the pleasure of organising and hosting the Inter-Parliamentary Cricket World Cup The inaugural tournament was played between MPs and politicians from countries across the world, including Australia, New Zealand, India, Pakistan, Bangladesh, the UK and Afghanistan. 

The tournament was in conjunction with the Lords and Commons Cricket Club and the ECB. We managed to raise money through multiple sponsors, and the UK Parliament team contained MPs and peers from across the political spectrum.
The tournament was about more than cricket. At its core sport presents a brilliant opportunity for relationships to be built and the teams participated in events throughout the week, with receptions arranged by the Speaker of the House of Commons, the Foreign Secretary and the Prime Minister to enable the teams to get to know each other better and form important connections off the field – sports diplomacy at work. 

Afghanistan’s involvement was hugely significant. Money was raised to cover their transport and accommodation for the trip to the UK, ensuring they could achieve what their national side counterparts could not – a win at a 2019 World Cup!

The power of sport is phenomenal and the tournament was played in a fantastic spirit. Pakistan’s captain, Zain Hussain Qureshi, Federal Finance Secretary of the Pakistan government, ended the tournament by inviting all of the other sides to play cricket in Pakistan.
I would like to end this report by saying how extremely grateful I am for the support of the Association. As ever, please do not hesitate to contact me using the details below if you ever want to have chat or if I can be of any assistance to you.

Yours,
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CHRIS HEATON-HARRIS MP

MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT FOR DAVENTRY

House of Commons

LONDON, SW1A 0AA

E: chris.heatonharris.mp@parliament.uk
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touch with his constituents.

‘As a local resident myself 1 am committed to secing this county move forwards and improve, but ike
many other residents have been frusirated by with some local issues cavsed by living in 2 rural
environment. Like you, I feel the pressures of development, traffc, slow internet speeds and mobile
‘phone “blackspots”. Although we arc making huge siides to alleviate these problems I accept that more.
can be done, and I will confinue to work hard on these areas.

In line with this, I will hosting a series of coffec mornings across the constituency in order to listen to
Your views and concerns, and hopefully help ensure they are reflected in the work I do in Parliament as
Your MP. Details of these coffee mornings will be posted on my website and social media in due course.
Treally hope to sce as many of you there as possible. Please do stop by for a hot drink and a chat f there.
is anything you want fo talk to me about

If you can't make i, or have an issue you want fo raise with me privately, as ever please do not hesitate
to get in touch with me using one of the methods above and I wil happily get back to you.

So, please take 2 minute to complete the enclosed survey and return it FREEPOST to me. To keep costs
down T have only sent one letter to each home, but if there are other members of your household who
would like to take part they can either photocopy it or request  copy directly.

Tknow lots of people use social media, and you can follow me on mine for various updates
n facebook comichhcalling W) twitter.comchhcalling instagram com/chhcalling

Finally, if you want to hear more about my work in Westminster and the constifuency, then (if you
haven' already) just sign up to my free monthly "Westminster Report by ficking the box overleaf. T
promise I won't bombard you with emails!

Yours faithfully,
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T: 020 7219 7048

